
 

MESSAGE - MINISTRY OF EDUCATION 

At the start of the year we received a memo 
from the MOE regarding student absenteeism. 
It is now a requirement for all schools to submit 
a daily report about number of students who are 
absent, names, and the reason. If there is a 

repeated pattern of absence or the number is high, the MOE will start an 
investigation into the school and the family concerned. NIS started 
sending these reports, so we politely ask our parents not to allow their 
children to be absent unless they can provide an official document to 
support the reason. It is the responsibility of all parents to ensure that 
children attend school every day, unless there is a justified reason which 
is acceptable to the school.  

Students who fail to attend school regularly, or absent themselves 
from school days, could lose other privileges. Recurrent 
unauthorized absences and single unauthorized absences from 
days that have specific events, such as Sports Day and Fun Day, will 
be treated very seriously. Students with such habits will be ineligible 
to attend or participate in other events that take place such as, 
activities, Open Day, Graduation, representing sports teams and 
other additional events in school hours. 
 
ALL STUDENTS ARE EXPECTED TO ATTEND EVERY SCHOOL DAY, UNLESS THERE IS A HEALTH 

REASON OR EXTREME CIRCUMSTANCE THAT PREVENTS ATTENDANCE. 

ADULTS ON SCHOOL PREMISES 

PLEASE NOTE THAT BETWEEN 7.30AM ð 1.55 PM 

ADULTS WHO ARE NOT EMPLOYEES OF THE 

SCHOOL ARE NOT PERMITTED TO WANDER INTO 

THE SCHOOL UNACCOMPANIED. THIS IS TO 

ENSURE THAT TEACHERS CAN FOCUS ON THEIR 

JOB, AND TO MAXIMISE A SAFE ENVIRONMENT 

FOR ALL STUDENTS.  

IF YOU NEED TO SEE A TEACHER PLEASE 

MAKE AN APPOINTMENT THROUGH MRS. NADA 

OR MRS RAFIA . 

PROJECTS {G4 ð 8} {Term 2} 

 

The TERM 2 Projects for all G4 ï 8 students ARE NOW on the NIS 
Website. The project is an essential element of our report card grading 
system. All G4 ï 8 students should familiarize themselves with the 
requirements of these projects. During TERM 2 every G4 ï 8 student 
{Boys and Girls} are expected to submit the required project for  

¶ SOCIAL STUDIES   

¶ ICT 

The projects can be located on the NIS Website.  

http://www.nadaschool.edu.sa/downs/projects/social-ict.html 

CHEWING GUM  

NIS considers chewing gum to be a highly inappropriate substance for 
children at the school. It causes huge problems for cleaning staff and is 
incredibly difficult to remove from clothing, from hair and books. Please 
ensure that your children are not allowed to bring chewing gum to 
the school. 
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MORE FORMER STUDENTS!!! 

¶ Shadi is applying for Journalism in the UK universities, 2018. 

¶ Mohammad Gamal : first year medicine 

¶ Mohammad Faris: second year medicine           

¶ Mohammad Husam : first year medicine 

Eva Wagdy and Nouran Waleed visited the school on 5th February, 2018. 
Both these young ladies are currently in their third year of studying 
medicine in Egypt. Both of them kindly agreed to do some voluntary work 
in the school for a few days during their mid-term break.  

It is wonderful to see all these young people, to hear of their successes 
and to see them after a number of years. The fact that so many young 
people take the time to visit the school shows the strong bonds that NIS 
forms with our students. In fact, many of their former teachers actually 
state that seeing these young people makes them reflect and understand 
why they went into the teaching profession in the first place.  

EARLY DEPARTURES FROM SCHOOL 

We have noticed an 

increase in the number of 

students who are leaving 

school early, as a result of 

being collected by 

parents. Unless there is an 

emergency or the school 

requests you to collect 

your child early, all 

parents should ensure 

that children are in school 

from 0720 until the very 

end of the school day.  

ATTENDANCE - MOE  

 
Recently, Mr. Tony took the opportunity to visit the Ministry of Education, 
where he engaged in fruitful discussions with Mr. Khalid Nuwaishi, Head 
of the Private and Foreign Schools Department.   

In accordance with Ministry of Education regulations, students who have 
excessive and unreasonable absences from school maybe reported to the 
Ministry. These students risk being refused permission to sit the final 
examinations for their respective year and therefore are ineligible for 
promotion to the next academic year.  

STAFF v STUDENT VOLLEYBALL 

Last week the teachers played 
afterschool volleyball against our 
senior students. Unfortunately, 
the teachersô team was severely 
understrength and lacking in 
numbers, due to various other 
commitments on the day of the 
game. However, this inspired the 
teachers even more to produce a 
winning performance. In the final 
set the teachers had only four 
players, versus a full 
complement of six students. 
However, the teachers played a 
tactical game and managed to 
win both the set and the match.  

BIRTHDAY PARTIES!! 

 

Birthday Parties interrupt learning and have no place 

in school. Therefore, we regret to inform you that no 

parties / birthday cakes / food deliveries are 

permitted a t NIS.  



 

STUDENT LATENESS 

 

OPEN DAY 

STUDENTS SUCCESS WITH UK UNIVERSITIES 

Applying to study at university in the UK requires organization and 
dedication from students. All students who wish to apply for university 
entrance in the UK have to apply through the UCAS system. UCAS stands 
for Universities and Colleges Admissions Service. Itôs the centralised 
service that students use to apply to university. The students have to 
complete various tasks and submit them to an online platform. These 
tasks include a detailed and very specific personal statement, letters of 
reference from Mr. Tony and the submission of predicted grades for the 
final CAIE A level examinations. All applications have to be completed and 
submitted on or before a specific date. This year the date was 15th 
January, 2018. No applications are usually accepted after this date. Once 
a student submits the required details their profile is available for five 
nominated universities to view. These universities then study the 
credentials of the candidates and decide whether to make either a 
conditional or unconditional offer to the applicant. Conditional offers are 
provisional. They are offered with the proviso that students achieve a 
certain set of grades in the final examinations. Unconditional offers are 
made to students with extremely impressive profiles. These students are 
offered a place without having to secure certain grades.  

WALID {G12} ð Civil Engineering (Masters) 

¶ Salford University - ABB 

¶ Anglia Ruskin University - ABB 

¶ Plymouth University - ABB 

¶ University of South Wales - BBC 

¶ University of Bolton - BBC 

 

MAZIN {G12} ð Mechanical Engineering 

¶ Anglia Ruskin University - BBC 

¶ Hull University - BBB 

 

 
 

NANCY {G12) ð Biology OR Law  

¶ Bolton University - BBC 

¶ University of South Wales - BCC 

¶ University of Bangor - Unconditional 

 

 



 

Winter Weather ð Order School 

Jerseys 

 
The Winter is now here and we are experiencing cold weather, 

particularly in the morning. School jerseys are available. Please get your 
child to go to the Admin Deptô if you would like to order a school jersey.  

Please ensure that your child comes to school dressed 
appropriately for colder weather. We still see many children in short 

sleeved shirts, with no jersey or outdoor coat. This could make 
your child sick.  

GOLDEN TICKET TOTALS 

 

MR. MARKõS MATHS CHALLENGE!!! 

CHEWING GUM  

NIS considers chewing gum a totally inappropriate substance for children 
at the school. It causes huge problems for cleaning staff and is incredibly 
difficult to remove from clothing, from hair and books. Please ensure that 
your children are not allowed to bring chewing gum to the school. 

SCHOOL FEE PAYMENT DATES 

Parents are reminded that if you opted to pay the school 
fees in termly instalments the due dates are as follows 

 

¶ FEE PAYMENT TERM 2 = 7th January, 2018 

¶ FEE PAYMENT TERM 3 = 1st April, 2018 

You can pay in cash, by online bank transfer or using your bank 
card. Please see the accountants for details.  

PLEASE MAKE EVERY EFFORT TO STICK TO THESE DEADLINES 
AND AGREED PAYMENT DATES. THE SCHOOL CAN ONLY RUN 

EFFICIENTLY IF THESE DATES ARE ADHERED TO IN FULL BY ALL 
PARENTS. 

 

Week 19 Summary - Well done to Grade 1B Boys and Grade 
3B Girls. The February bonus merit competition is now out 

so get designing your outfits for those extra merits. 

Boys   Girls 

Grade Golden Tickets    Grade Golden Tickets  

1A 60   1A 39 

1B 90   1B 45 

2A 46   2A 37 

2B 34   2B 10 

3A 57   3A 40 

3B 44   3B 82 

  331     253 

4A 11   4 8 

4B 26       

5A 0   5 9 

5B 8       

6 24   6 17 

7 30   7 70 

8 0   8 0 

9 6   9 0 

10 0   10 0 

  105     104 

Total 436   Total 357 

793 

 

There is a chain nailed to the wall. The chain 

is 10 feet long and the center of the chain 

dips down 5 feet from where each side of the 

chain is nailed to the wall. How far are the 2 

ends of chain from each other? 



 

 

SHOULD THE INTERNET BE POLICED? 
 

Wouldn't it be nice if we could pick up 
the phone or email the official Internet 
police to fight Internet crime? Well this 
is the topic we discussed in IGCSE 
ICT. The grade 9 boys had a debate 
with each other about whether the 
Internet should be policed. They were 
put into groups of 3 / 4 and had to 
prepare for the debate. The difficult 
part of the debate was that they did not 
get to pick whether they were ñFORó 
the idea of the Internet to policed or 
òAGAINSTó the idea of the Internet 

being policed. They were all given time to research and put together their 
points before debating against another group. 
 

 
 
The debate was interesting and all students made very interesting points, 
some even bringing in personal experiences. The òFORó groups wanted 
a way to stop Internet crime and bullying, whilst the òAgainstó groups 
appreciated this but did not want their privacy taken away from them. They 
also debated how difficult and expensive this would be. At the end, there 
were no clear winners and to be fair to the Grade 9 students, there was 
never going to be a winner as this is a debate which happens at a global 
level! Do you think the Internet should be policed? 

 

KG BOOKS AND READING 
 

 

"Books aren't just made of words, they are also filled with places to visit 
and people to meet" Dr.Seuss 

Students in KG2 are encouraged to read by themselves and in pairs; at 
this stage most of them are able to read simple words and basic 
sentences. 

One of the techniques that was used to develop their reading skills was 
word boxes, where children take a list of words to practice reading with 
their parents at home. They soon develop their skills to the stage where 
they can read simple books. Well done and keep it up KG2J. 

 


